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Permanent Mission of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea to the United Nations Office and Other International Organizations in Geneva
1. Chemin de Plonjon, 1207 Geneva  Tel: 022 735 4370  Fax: 022 786 0662

Statement of the DPRK Delegation

On the 4th cycle UPR of Japan
(42nd session of the UPR Working Group, 31 January 2023)

Mr. President,

The DPRK delegation expresses its deeply concern about ongoing, systematic and widespread violations of human rights in Japan.

We recommend followings;
1 Take concrete measures to hold state responsibility through poignant remorse, sincere apology and legal reparations for heinous crimes against humanity such as sexual slavery and forced labor committed by Japan before and during World War II.

2 Enact a law prohibiting hate speech and racially motivated crimes targeting minorities to ensure that Korean residents can express their identity in public places.

3 Take steps to apply “Tuition-free Measures”, “Tuition Support Fund Program” and other provision of subsidies to Korean schools without any discrimination and ensure equal treatment to them.
4 Eliminate all practice of social evil such as trafficking in persons for sexual exploitation and increasing domestic enforced disappearances.
5 End glorifying or distorting history of past crimes against humanity in political discourse and social media.

Thank you.
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